

Newport Residents Association Inc.

PO Box 1180 Newport Beach NSW 2106 President - Gavin Butler (gebutler@aapt.net.au) 0409 395 102 Hon. Secretary – secretary.newport.org.au Hon. Treasurer - Kyle Hill 0412 221 962

27th June 2016

www.newport.org.au

The Interim General Manager Mr Mark Ferguson. Northern Beaches Council PO Box 882 MONA VALE NSW 1660

Dear Mr Ferguson,

We appreciate that Council engineers and staff must be very busy repairing damage caused by the recent storm events, during which sections of the pathway leading to Newport pool were dislodged and the safety handrail twisted and partially detached. However, we are asking if Council could kindly prioritise replacement of that section of handrail which attaches to the remaining length of concrete pathway leading to the pool.

Regular pool users find the support provided by this short section of railing facilitates safe access at high tide and during sea surges.

We would also take this opportunity to thank the staff for the speedy repairing of the toilet and shower facilities near the pool after the recent vandalism.

Yours sincerely,

Gavin Butler President.